Rush Township Building Hometown, PA 18252

Minutes of the Rush Township Board of Supervisors

A meeting was held at the Rush Township Municipal Building on May 16, 2019 at 7:00 PM. In attendance were: Chairman Shawn Gilbert, Vice Chairman Robert Leibensperger, Treasurer/Secretary Debbie DelFranco, Admin Assistant/Billing Clerk Kristin Woleslagle, Solicitor Chris Riedlinger and Bill McMullen, Jeannine Motroni, Supervisor.

Chairman Shawn Gilbert called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Police Report – A Motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the police report for the month of April 2019. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting - A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the previous meeting minutes of April 18, 2019. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the treasurer's report as of April 2019. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of current township and sewer bills thru May 15, 2019- A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the current township and sewer bills thru May 15, 2019. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of municipal reports (sewer, road, Arro, Prodesign) – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the municipal reports for April 2019. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Attorney's Business — There will be a short meeting held at 6:45 pm prior to the start of the June monthly meeting to adopt the ESRP ordinances. Attorney Riedlinger also asked that the remaining monies that are in the ESRP account of \$1,000.00 be sent over to Arro for all the work put into the ESRP amending of the ordinances. A Motion was to give the remaining money to Arro from all four municipalities, Vice Chairman made the motion, Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Old Business - None.

NEW BUSINESS -

1. Motion to approve bid for road sealing to Schiffer (\$44, 188.55). Vice Chairman made the motion, Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members in favor of the motion, motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT -

1. Charlie Shamansky mentioned about the pile of dirt on Meadow and Marinier to be picked up.

Supervisors Comment –

Chairman Gilbert adjourned meeting at 7:30 PM

Attested/Transcribed by: Deborah DelFranco